CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
OCTOBER 3, 2023

5:48 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South,
David lvey, and Terry Kiser.

The Mayor asked for a motion to go into executive session. Terry Kiser made the motion to go into
executive session. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Mayor Baker called the meeting to order. Following the invocation by Greg South and the pledge of
allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the
motion that the minutes be approved as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes
were approved.

The bills totaling $447,295.42 were then presented for consideration for payment. Jubal Feazell made
the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Greg South seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-23. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-23. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-24. David Ivey made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-24. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-25. Caleb Pope made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-25. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried.

PARD registration increases and a new computer program for the Parks and Recreation Department was
tabled to the next meeting. Terry Kiser made the motion to table it. Caleb Pope seconded the motion
and the motion carried.

In visitor’'s comments, Tim Langley told how the City does a great job. He is very happy to live here. He
asked the City to look at the refuse truck pick up schedule.

In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.
Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell had questions about the knuckle boom trucks. He asked if both trucks were still down. He
also mentioned the overgrown ROW issues all over town.

Caleb Pope stated that rental owners need to be liable for trash and junk left after a tenant moves out.
He told everyone about the Crap Run that will be Saturday and band competition will be Oct 14.



Greg South said that he would still like to see dumpsters put around town for people to dump in. He
also thanked the City for putting decorations downtown at the gazebo.

David lvey had no report.
Terry Kiser had no report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council of the two grants that were awarded from ADEM. One was a
$1,075,500.00 waste water grant. The other was a $540,000.00 clean water grant.

In the Mayor’s comments he wanted to thank all those who are helping with the decorations of the
downtown light poles. He also wanted to let everyone know that the Downtown Trick or Treat will be
from 4 pm — 6 pm on October 31, 2023. In closing, he wanted to tell everyone to support the dawgs.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:41 pm.



